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March 30th 2010
Dear Friends,
 
Well it has been an eventful month!  
 

Firstly, we at last have a home, and we moved in 10 days ago!  We found a flat in the same block as the one we had originally wanted.  Except this one is cheaper and in better condition.  It is near Efraim’s work and equidistant from the two places I am working.
 
Secondly, we have been overwhelmed by the Lord’s timing regarding our work in the church.  Efraim has been leading the worship each Sunday and has started a music group with some of the youth; they played together for the first time last Sunday at the church’s first baptism service.
I have been enjoying getting to know the women in the church, making numerous pastoral home visits with the pastor and his wife to meet the congregation.  We have started a women’s discipleship and prayer group, which I am co-leading.
Over the last month we have been researching the specific needs locally for an evangelistic social project.  One of the areas that seems to be needed in the community is work with families and pregnant women.  Sara the pastor’s wife is an auxiliary nurse who has numerous contacts in the area, and we have entered into partnership with the local health service to implant a ministry for pregnant women similar to that in Recife.  In Cachoeirinha, where the church is situated, only 18% of families are covered by the government health visiting service.  This means many women do not access ante-natal care until late on in their pregnancy.  The fact that my nursing registration has almost come through totally changes my status here professionally.  I will have a formal volunteer contract which will enable me to refer pregnant women onto other health professionals, and much of the advertising for this ministry will be done by local health centres!  Over the next few weeks we will continue to raise awareness of the group in the local community, doing home visits to pregnant women and training the team of volunteers from the church congregation.  We have four more meetings with local health care professionals in the city.  God willing the weekly group will start on Tuesday April 20th 2pm.  
Please could you pray for the advertising of the group, and safety during the home-visiting in the community.  The course has three aspects, a biblical evangelistic talk, a health talk and a sewing workshop.  We have plenty of volunteers for the weekly talks (me included).  But it is a challenge organising the sewing workshop which needs material, baby clothes, nappies, threads, needles and sewing machines etc.  Once the course has started I will look into the possibility of local business sponsorship but we need to get it started first to gain credibility.
 
Thirdly, I am loving my weekly support at a local children’s home (Casa de Passagem).  At the moment I am working in the nursery with 11 babies and toddlers.  They are very short staffed and there are several areas that need addressing.  Once I have worked with all the staff and got to know that main issues, I am to report back to the directors as to what areas of training we need to cover.  For the older kids we are looking into setting up a partnership with Lifewords, Pavement project (children’s counselling).        
 
On 11th April I will be going up to Recife for 6 days, to help out at the House of Hope, and specifically to do the rest of the Child Protection orientation for the staff.  I will also be attending some of the sessions at the international Faith to Share mission conference.
 
Efraim is in the process of getting used to a lighter (in reality a normal!) workload.  He will be starting a project management training course next month, and is enjoying for the first time having a prayer group within the office on Tuesday lunch time.
 
It has been a strange and somewhat wilderness experience for us this last six months.  We hope you can rejoice with us now as we feel like we are entering into the promised land at last.......thank you so much for all your continued prayers!
 

God Bless you all during this Passion Week as we remember all that the Lord sacrificed for us, and his glorious resurrection.
Happy Easter!
Love 
Ruth and Efraim    
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